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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
October 20, 2011
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, CIO
Minutes from the October 20, 2011 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Luke Holloway, M.J. Ahmad, Chris Riley, Donna Methvien, and Mike Asoodeh.  Grace Gilbreath gave her proxy to Luke Holloway.  Josie Walker and Marvin Yates gave their proxy to Mike Asoodeh.  Also in attendance were Jason Domiano and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 7:45 a.m.
· The September 22nd meeting minutes were reviewed. Donna Methvien made a motion to approve the minutes.  Chris Riley seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Fall 2011 Schedule – Shannon did work with Sponsored Research and the Large Project Committee regarding postponing the review of Matching Projects in allowance for Fall Break.
· Surplus Computers/Surplus Equipment – Donna Methvien did notify the recipients of the surplus computers and is in the process of disbursing them.   She also surplused the broken/outdated equipment to Property Control.
· Tinsley 101 Printers  - Donna Methvien did purchase the printers and they will be installed in the lab by the end of the week.
· Jason Domiano Salary/Fringe – Shannon Sciortino did obtain the precise total for 20% of Jason Domiano’s salary plus fringe ($15,598.42) and emailed it to the STF committee members.
· Image Now Funding – Shannon Sciortino did record the increase in funding for the Image Now project from $35,000 to $75,000.
· Surplus Computers – There was one request for one surplus computer for the Department of Biological Sciences.  A motion was made by Donna Methvien to accept this proposal.  Chris Riley seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.    Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the recipient and have the computer disbursed.  
· Software Installation - Donna Methvien reported there were two requests for software installation in the SSRC and Pottle 170 labs.  A motion was made by Donna Methvien to approve the installation of the software.  Chris Riley seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will ensure that the requested software is installed.  
· Update of Cellular Service on Campus  – Donna Methvien contacted AT&T regarding the cell phone reception issues on campus.  AT&T is testing/servicing the network.  According to AT&T, users should see significant improvements in capacity on campus.  They will do some additional improvements during Christmas break.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will reply to AT&T that if their network is not more reliable on campus by late January or early February in 2012, a campus-wide notice will be sent letting the campus community know AT&T was unable to resolve the issue, and that other vendors may need to be considered for service.
· Small Projects  – Dr. Asoodeh reported on the Small Project sub-committee’s recommendation.  There were two small projects requesting a total of $2,426.  A motion was made by M.J. Ahmad to approve the proposals contingent upon the Library supplying all printer supplies for their requested printer.  Chris Riley seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients.  
· Matching Projects  – In Dr. Yates absence, Luke Holloway reported on the Large Project sub-committee’s recommendations for Matching Project proposals.  There were six matching projects requesting a total of $158,447.  The sub-committee recommended approval of all six proposals.  Sources of additional funding for Large Projects due to savings in Small Projects were discussed.  This will be re-visited after the second batch of Small Project proposals have been received.  A motion was made by Chris Riley to approve all six proposals.  M.J. Ahmad seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients.  
· Student Union – Dr. Asoodeh discussed that the renovation plans for the student union do not include plans for a computer lab.  In previous Tech Fee meetings, students were told that the 24-hour computer lab may be included in the Student Union renovation plans.  Under this assumption, the students supported the temporary re-location of the 24-hour lab from Fayard to Tinsley with a cost of $200,000.
· A motion to adjourn was made by M.J. Ahmad.  Chris Riley seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 a.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be Thursday, November 17 at 7:45 in the Career Services Conference Room.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Luke Holloway

___________________________________________________________


Approved by CIO, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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